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GLENBROOK HIGH SCHOOLS 

Office of the Assistant Superintendent for Business/CSBO 
Regular Meeting Monday, August 11, 2014 

 
 

TO:  Dr. Michael Riggle 
 

FROM: Hillarie Siena 
 

DATE: August 11, 2014 
 

RE: Discussion/Action: FY15 Wellness Premium Credit 
 
It is recommended that the Board of Education approve a FY15 Wellness Premium Credit in the 
amount of $250. 
     

Attached is a Health Savings Account analysis that was presented to the Board of 
Education on April 28, 2014.  Page 6 of the presentation contains recommendations that were 
approved by the Board for the plan year beginning September 1, 2014.  After thorough review 
with the District’s wellness third party administrator, HPN Worldwide, the recommended 
premium credit for fall screening participation is $250.  This amount is based upon an analysis of 
a targeted participation level for preventative screenings, plan enrollment distribution, and 
coordination with other incentives designed to stimulate enrollment in the PPO2 (HDPPO) plan. 

 
 Informational Item: 
 

 As outlined in the attached Timeline for Insurance Data, summary claims reports 
are attached for the period ending June 30, 2014.  For comparative purposes, summary claims 
reports for the period ending June 30, 2013 are also included.  Main comparative points are: 

 
PPO1: Average claims are trending approximately $22K higher than the prior period.  

There is one claim that has exceeded the individual stop loss limit of $250K, for 
which the District is receiving reinsurance payments.  Average pharmacy claims 
are trending approximately $15K higher than the prior period. 

 
PPO2: This is the first year of the District’s high deductible PPO plan therefore, no 

comparative data is available. 
 
HMOI: Average claims are trending approximately $23K higher than the prior period.  

There is one claim that has exceeded the individual stop loss limit of $125K, for 
which the District will be receiving reinsurance payments.  Average pharmacy 
claims are trending approximately $3K lower than the prior period. 

 
HMOBA: Average claims are trending approximately $5K higher than the prior period.  

There are no claims exceeding the individual stop loss limit.  Average pharmacy 
claims are trending approximately $1K higher than the prior period. 

 
Dental: Average claims are trending approximately $3K lower than the prior period. 


































